## InterOffice Memo

To:

Public Works Committee

Through:

Carl Goldsmith, Director of Public Works,

From:

David A. Dratnol, P.E., Village Engineer

Date:

July 5, 2012

Subject:

Tour of Project Sites

In order to keep the committee informed about on-going projects, staff has arranged a tour of various projects.

Morris Avenue Pond: Pond expansion performed in conjunction with the Great Western Trail Bridges project. The pond expansion provided fill for use on the bridge project.

Morris and Elizabeth Pump Station: Provided a new generator and relocated the control panel onto a new, higher pad to combat flooding issues.

Main Street Concrete Rehabilitation: On-going replacement of concrete street as part of the concrete rehabilitation program.

Garfield Site: Site preparation for a new public works facility. Work includes grading and paving in advance of the construction of a salt storage dome and small garage/training facility.

Great Western Trail Bridges: Construction of three bridges (over Grace Street, UPRR and St Charles Road) for improved safety of trail users.

Maple Street Concrete Rehabilitation: Restoration and rehabilitation of Maple Street after completion of a watermain replacement project between Grace St and Edgewood Avenue.

Please contact staff if the committee is interested in seeing any other projects.